
 

Sea Engineering, Inc. 
41-305 Kalanianaole Hwy    Waimanalo, Hawaii 96795 
Phone: (808) 259-7966    Website: www.seaengineering.com 
 

  
 

May 18, 2023 
 
Mr. Michael Cain, Administrator 
Office of Conservation and Coastal Lands 
State of Hawai‘i, Department of Land and Natural Resources 
P.O. Box 621 
Honolulu, HI 96809 
 
 
SUBJECT:  Start of work notification for Small-Scale Beach Nourishment (HA-23-01) 

Kona Village Resort 
72-300 Maheawalu Dr. Kailua Kona, HI 96740 
Tax Map Key No. (3) 7-2-010:010 

 
Dear Mr. Cain, 
 
Sea Engineering, Inc. (SEI) is pleased to inform you that the small-scale beach nourishment 
efforts for Kona Village Resort with approved SSBN application (HA-23-01) will start on May 
25, 2023. Per the conditions specified within the approved SSBN application, a Right of Entry 
(ROE) permit has been approved by the Hawai‘i Branch Land Division. SEI will forward the 
permit to OCCL once issued and received. Work is expected to be completed by June 1, 2023. A 
notification letter will be sent to your office once work is completed. 
 
As per the Monitoring and Assessment plan (Appendix F of the SSBN Application), a post 
completion report with pre- and post-nourishment site survey information will be submitted to 
your office within 30 days of completing the project: 
 
Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me by telephone 
at (808) 460-3443, or by email at gtumino@seaengineering.com.  
 
 
With appreciation, 
 
 
 
Giannicola Tumino Di Costanzo 
Coastal Engineer 
Sea Engineering, Inc. 
 
 
CC (via email):   
Hunter Ainslie, Kona Village Resort 
Amy Wirts, OCCL 


